
       

PG&E Settlement Funds Request 
The Brooktrails Fire Department (BCS) and the Little Lake Fire Protection District (LTL) are 
jointly requesting funds from the PG&E Settlement Funds for the following equipment for our 
agencies. 

2- Polaris UTV Side by Side rescue vehicles and miscellaneous and training, 1 for each agency 
for a total of $120,000 

These rescue UTV’s would have a water/foam tank with pump, patient transport capabilities 
and the ability to transport crews in equipment. We have identified areas within our jurisdiction 
that traditional vehicle can not access. Mud and snow also become problematic for larger 
vehicles. This vehicle would be a major resource in recreational rescues, search and rescue, 
remote fires, assisting with fuels management, and recognizance of incidents. 

If purchased, these UTV’s would be made available for use by other agencies under the County 
Mutual Aid Plan. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Jon Noyer, Fire Chief-Brooktrails CSD 

Chris Wilkes, Fire Chief-Little Lake FPD 


